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	1. Purpose of Meeting

	Regular Winter conference call 


	2. Attendance at Meeting  

	Name
	
	
	

	Raylene Rospond
	Tony Bono
	Carl Jakopec
	Greg Johanson

	Tim Sullivan
	Don Davidson
	Dan Fisher
	Brian Benson

	Jill Haug
	Chuck Phillips
	Jackie Howard
	Bobbie Riley

	Josh Benner
	Gus Bassani
	Geoff Wall
	Robin Canode

	Anthony Pudlo
	Felix Gallagher
	John Sichel
	Renae Chesnut

	
	Abbie Hansen
	Sara Bonney
	Marilea Chase

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	3. Meeting Agenda 

	Agenda:  

a) Admissions Update for Pharmacy, Pre-Pharmacy and Health Sciences

b) Cline Atrium Building Project

c) Enhanced Program Marketing Opportunities – Video Production and Ellis Lab visibility

d) Updates on college faculty searches

e) 2012 Revisions of Pharmacy Accreditation Standards

f) 2012 Alumni Achievement Award recipients and Weaver Medal of Honor recipient

Announcements:  University Hires new Vice President of Business and Finance http://www.drake.edu/news/db/official/archive.php?article=7078

Spring 2012 NAC meeting: Tuesday, April 24 and Wednesday, April 25th 


Spring 2012 Weaver Lecture:  Wednesday, April 25, 2012  



	

	4. Meeting Notes, Decisions, Issues 

	NAC Chair Jill Haug called the meeting to order.  New members participating in the telephone call were welcomed – Gus Bassani, Brian Benson, and Carl Jakopec.  

Dr. Renae Chesnut presented admissions information for the pre-pharmacy program.  Over 500 completed applications have been received (compared to 425 last year).  The goal class size for pre-pharmacy is 140 students.  Currently 361 students who applied have been accepted for a 72% acceptance rate.   Acceptance does not equal class size as approximately ¼ of the students who apply usually decide to attend Drake.  The D-PREP program that was discussed at the fall meeting has resulted in 4 students who applied to Drake.  One student has been admitted and one student was placed on the waitlist.

For the pharmacy professional program, 127 Drake students applied with 94 of those students meeting the minimum academic criteria.  Decisions on their status for the professional program will be made in February.  Transfer student applications have been received.  185 non-Drake students applied; 139 of those applicants have met all the prerequisite and minimum academic requirements.  They will be completing interviews and writing assessments in January and February. The college will invite all students who met the transfer requirements (~120) to campus for interviews and writing. 
The goal for the professional program is to admit a class of 110 students composed of both current Drake students and transfer students. 

Additional activities are planned to continue to grow the applicant pool:

1) More follow-up is occurring with PharmCAS applicants to get their supplemental applications submitted by our deadline.

2) A new brochure has been produced in conjunction with our marketing dept – this will be a nice ‘leave-behind’ piece for pre-health students.  In addition, this will be mailed out to pre-health advisors.

3) We will be reaching out to academically honored students.

4) Additional visits occurred this past fall to other institutions; additional visits will be planned for the summer.

NAC members are encouraged to contact us with additional ideas for recruitment.

The health sciences program has currently admitted 259 students out of 420 applicants.  The goal class size for this program is approximately 50 students, although there are not limits on enrollment like the PPHR and PHAR programs.  At this time, the university as a whole has received slightly fewer applicants (5279 vs. 5375) than last year but it is still high compared to prior years.  Of those students who apply, the university has a 20 – 22% conversion rate from applicants to enrollment.  The health sciences program is very close to that ration.  The pre-pharmacy program typically has a little higher conversion rate of 35 – 40%.  

Looking to the future, after the class of 2013 graduates from the professional program, the college numbers for students in the professional programs will be lower as the class sizes are in the 110 student range.  

Dean Rospond gave an update on the Cline atrium project that will connect Cline and Harvey Ingham Halls.  A grant proposal was submitted to the Carver Foundation for $200,000.  A decision on that grant request is expected in late January.  Once that decision has been received, the university will decide whether to proceed with the construction project this summer or wait for another year.  This area will house office space, a small conference room, and a learning commons area.  It is also hoped to renovate a current multiple office area into a patient care lab in Harvey Ingham Hall.  The goal is to get the college faculty and staff in closer proximity to facilitate collaboration and communication.  

Dean Rospond reported on the opportunity that Drake was offered to complete a video for the American Pharmacists Association annual meeting in March.  The final product to be shown at the convention about Drake will be 4 minutes in length.  The college will have use of all major video (approximately 90 minutes) taken which can then be edited and used for marketing of the college programs.  While the final product for APhA will include only the pharmacy program, we will be taking video of the health sciences program also.  

Questions were raised on how perspective students currently get information on the college’s program.  As mentioned earlier, a new brochure has been produced for use in the pharmacy admissions program.  Additionally Sara Bonney has started making trips to high schools and 2 and 4-year post-high school programs to market our college’s programs.  John Sichel suggested the college make articles of the recent Drake Blue article for use as part of our marketing.

The college is currently conducting three faculty searches:  Pharmacy Science, Pharmacy Practice, and Chair of the Clinical Sciences department.  Each search has a selection of good candidates for the positions.  Pharmacy science is inviting three candidates to campus for final interviews; pharmacy practice selected their candidates for telephone interviews, and the Chair search will be meeting in mid-January to select their candidates for telephone interviews.  
Dean Rospond noted for the NAC members that ACPE is beginning discussions of potential revisions to the standards for accrediting the Doctor of Pharmacy programs in 2012.  The first discussion will occur at the AACP Interim Meeting. It is likely that any changes to the standards will be in affect for the next site visit to Drake.  Currently that visit will occur in 2014-2015.  

Dean Rospond announced that Tom Temple, previously with the Iowa Pharmacy Association, was selected to receive the 2012 Weaver Medal of Honor.  His lecture will occur on April 25, at 2 pm.  Alumni Achievement awards will be presented on March 2nd to Brian Reisetter and Carl Jakopec.  Young Alumni Achievement awards will be presented to Sarah Westberg and Angela Arlen.  

The University has hired a new Vice President of Business and Finance and a new Provost.  Information on those two new executives has been forwarded to the NAC membership.  

A question was raised on the recent presidential debates held on campus and the long-term perspective of this exposure in Iowa as well as the nation for Drake University.  Abbie Hanson will follow-up on this topic with the Dean and the results will be forwarded to the NAC.

Meeting adjourned.   


 

	


	5. Action Items   

	Action
	
	Due Date

	Send information on pertinent issues and concerns to Dean Rospond
	
	On-going

	
	
	

	
	
	ASAP

	
	
	


	6. Next Meeting

	Date:  
	April 24 - 25, 2012 
	
	 Begin Mtg at 1:00 pm 
	
	

	Agenda:  
	


